


[bookmark: _GoBack]The Parish Council met on Tuesday, 23rd May 2017.  
Issues reported and/or discussed:  
· Although Peter had arranged Funeral Coverage with Carol Chin-Poy and Ernest Willis during his absence, due to no funerals their services were not required; however the Parish will thank them for their availability.
· New date for the Quiet Day at Riverton is on Sat, 17th June 2017.    
· The Mothers’ Day Service the Ladies Evening Group led was well appreciated and thanks to the women who organised this.  
· Please note the new Leisure on Wednesday Group, on the first Wednesdays of each month.  Men as well as women are welcomed.  
· The Hat and Scarves Outreach project is very successful, providing extra publicity for our church, a service in the winter, leaving knitted warm hats and scarves around the city for people to take and ware.  All the garments left out are quickly up-lifted proving the service is required.  Some people are knitting whilst others are providing wool so if you can’t knit, you can still be involved.  
· The Slave Auction is to be held on Saturday evening, 10th June 2017.  We need loads more things to auction.  Thanks to those of you who have offered your services and those who have decided to offer one of the services from the suggested list displayed at our 21st May Sunday Service.  Whilst we encourage you to be involved, we also want you to invite and encourage family and friends outside the church to come and be involved.  It just costs $5 for an Auction ‘lolly-pop’, a soup and bun tea, a slice and a hot drink and a jolly, entertaining evening out.  So come along with family, friends and some money.  
· Please remember if you see a safety hazard about the Centre please find the forms in the foyer, write down the hazard and leave the form in the office.  This is very important as we need to keep everyone who uses our centre as safe as possible.  
The Parish Council next meet on Tuesday, 25th July 2017.  




